LANC & TULLY

ENGINEERING AND SURVEYING, P.C.

John J. O'Rourke, P.E., Principal David E. Higgins, P.E., Principal John D. Russo, P.E., Principal John Queenan, P.E., Principal Rodney C. Knowlton, L.S., Principal John Lane, P.E., L.S. Arthur R. Tully, P.E.

June 1, 2017

Mr. Anthony Ruggiero City Administrator City of Beacon City Hall 1 Municipal Plaza Beacon, NY 12508

RE: Liquid Phase Product

Odor Control System
City of Beacon WWTF
Award Recommendation

Dear Mr. Ruggiero:

One (1) bid proposal was submitted and opened on May 31, 2017 for the Liquid Phase Product Odor Control System project. The proposal was reviewed and found to be complete. Along with the bid, the contractor has submitted a Non-Collusive Bidding Certificate, and a Bid Bond.

The bid received is for Liquid Phase Product VX 456 in the amount of \$1.07 per pound of solution, which is approximately equal to \$11.45 per gallon.

It is our recommendation to the City Council to award the Liquid Phase Product Odor Control System to EVOQUA WATER TECHNOLOGIES, LLC.

The plant operator will order liquid product on an as needed basis to control odor in a belt press room. Payment for the product will be made from the treatment plant's annual operating budget.

If you have any questions, or need any further information, please do not hesitate to contact our office.

Very truly

LANC & JULLY, P.C.

Jøhn Russo, P.E

cc: Ed Balicki, Water & Sewer Superintendent

Nick Ward-Willis, City Attorney

Bipin Gandhi, P.C.